英検3級 対策講座 R&W第1回







次の掲示の内容に関して、(21) と (22) の質問に対する答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク 欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

Japanese Movie Festival

Come to Suntown Theater and enjoy some amazing Japanese movies! There will be comedies, dramas, horror movies, and a lot more.

When: July 10 to July 20

Where: Suntown Theater, 21 Wilson Street

Ticket Prices: Adults - \$15 Students & Children - \$10

You'll be given a free bottle of Japanese green tea with each ticket.

On July 10, the festival will begin with a comedy called *Karaoke King*. The famous actor, Akira Sato, will come to the theater and talk about the movie before it starts. If you want to attend this event, buy a ticket soon!

Check our website for more information: www.suntowntheater.com

- (21) What will people get when they buy a ticket?
 - **1** A Japanese snack.
 - **2** A Karaoke King DVD.
 - **3** A bottle of tea.
 - **4** A movie poster.
- (22) What will happen on July 10?
 - **1** Akira Sato will give a talk about *Karaoke King*.
 - **2** The movie festival will finish.
 - **3** There will be a karaoke contest at Suntown Theater.
 - **4** Suntown Theater will be closed.



次のEメールの内容に関して、(23)から(25)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを1,2,3,4の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

From: Mike Costello To: Rose Costello Date: June 25 Subject: New idea

Hi Grandma,

How are you? School finished last week, so I'm on summer vacation now. I play video games or go swimming at the pool every day. I asked Dad for some money to buy some new games, but he said no. He said I should find a part-time job. I'm 17 years old now, so I guess he's right. Anyway, I have an idea. I've decided to start my own business. I'm going to wash people's cars. I'll visit their houses and wash each car for \$10. I've already asked some of Mom and Dad's friends, and they said they're interested. How about you, Grandma? Would you like me to wash your car sometime? Love, Mike

From: Rose Costello To: Mike Costello Date: June 25

Subject: This Saturday

Hello Mike.

Thank you for your e-mail. I'm glad to hear you're enjoying your summer vacation. Your mother called yesterday. She said she's worried because you didn't do well on your last math test. I'm sure you'll do better next time. That's a great idea for a business. Could you come and wash my car for me? Your grandfather usually does it, but he's getting old. It's very hard for him to do it these days. You can come and wash it once a month. Could you come this Saturday at noon? I'll pay you, of course, but I'd also like to make you something to eat for lunch. How about tuna and cheese sandwiches? Please call me by Friday night and let me know.

Love, Grandma

- What was Mike's problem at first?
 His father didn't give him money.
 He was too busy to find a new job.
 He didn't like his job at the pool.
 He couldn't swim well.

 What did Mike's mother say about Mike?

 He doesn't want to work for a famous car company.
 His favorite subject at school is math.
 He wants to go to a driving school this summer.
 He didn't get a good score on his math test.
- (25) This Saturday, Mike's grandmother wants Mike to
 - 1 wash her car.
 - **2** make sandwiches.
 - **3** call his grandfather.
 - **4** drive her to the store.



次の英文の内容に関して、(26) から (30) までの質問に対する答えとして 最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

Maurice Richard

In Canada, more children play soccer than any other sport, but ice hockey is also popular. Many children dream of becoming professional ice hockey players. For them, ice hockey players are special. One famous Canadian ice hockey player is Maurice Richard.

Maurice was born in 1921 in Montreal, Canada. When he was growing up, he enjoyed ice-skating, baseball, and boxing, but he loved ice hockey the most. When he was 14, he started playing ice hockey at school with his friends. He left school and got a job with his father when he was 16. Then, when he was 18, he joined an amateur* ice hockey team.

When Maurice was 21, he started playing for a professional ice hockey team called the Montreal Canadiens. Maurice soon became an important player on his team, and he was the first player to get 50 goals in one season. He was strong and skated very fast, so people started calling him "The Rocket." When he played, his team won many games. He helped the Montreal Canadiens to win the Stanley Cup* eight times. Maurice stopped playing ice hockey in 1960. He was a professional ice hockey player for 18 years.

When Maurice died in 2000, many Canadians were sad. People loved him because he was one of the greatest ice hockey players in history. He is still remembered because there is an award called the Maurice "Rocket" Richard Trophy. Every year, it is given to the player who gets the most goals in one season.

*amateur: アマチュア

*Stanley Cup: 北米プロアイスホッケー優勝決定戦

(26)	 Which sport is played by the most children in Canada? 1 Boxing. 2 Soccer. 3 Baseball. 4 Ice hockey.
(27)	 What did Maurice Richard do when he was 16 years old? 1 He started playing ice hockey. 2 He joined a boxing club with his friends. 3 He started working with his father. 4 He joined an amateur ice hockey team.
(28)	Why was Maurice called "The Rocket"? 1 He was very good at boxing. 2 His teammates loved him. 3 He was a strong and fast skater. 4 He played for the Montreal Canadiens.
(29)	Maurice is still remembered because there is 1 a special award with his name. 2 a professional ice hockey team with his name. 3 a Canadian city with his name. 4 a skating school with his name.
(30)	 What is this story about? 1 A way to become a professional ice hockey player. 2 A famous Canadian ice hockey player. 3 An amateur ice hockey team in Canada. 4 A new award for young ice hockey players.



ライティング

- あなたは、外国人の友達から以下の QUESTION をされました。
- QUESTION について、あなたの考えとその理由を2つ英文で書きなさい。
- 語数の自安は25語~35語です。
- 解答は、解答用紙のB面にあるライティング解答欄に書きなさい。<u>なお、</u> 解答欄の外に書かれたものは採点されません。
- 解答が QUESTION に対応していないと判断された場合は、0 点と採点 されることがあります。 QUESTION をよく読んでから答えてください。

QUESTION

What day of the week do you like the best?

M E M O



次のお知らせの内容に関して,(21) と(22) の質問に対する答えとして 最も適切なもの,または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを $\mathbf{1}$, $\mathbf{2}$, $\mathbf{3}$, $\mathbf{4}$ の中から一つ選び,その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

Notice to Parents

The 8th grade students are going to grow some vegetables at school for their science class. Some students will come to school on May 28 to get the garden ready, and we're looking for five parents to come and help them.

Date: Saturday, May 28 **Time:** 10 a.m. to 3 p.m.

Where: Meet beside the school pool

What to bring: Something to eat and drink

You need to be strong because there will be many heavy things to carry.

If you can help, please call Mr. Clark, the science teacher, at 344-2323 by May 24.

- (21) On May 28, the parents should meet
 - 1 at the supermarket.
 - **2** outside Mr. Clark's classroom.
 - **3** next to the school pool.
 - **4** in the science room.
- (22) What will the parents have to do at the school?
 - **1** Teach a science class.
 - **2** Make drinks for the students.
 - **3** Sell vegetables.
 - **4** Carry heavy things.



次のEメールの内容に関して、(23)から(25)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

From: Amanda Jarvis

To: George Wilson, Donna Thompson

Date: February 10 Subject: Mr. Ward

Hi George and Donna,

I still can't believe Mr. Ward is leaving our school. He's such a good teacher! I talked to him this afternoon, and he said his wife found a new job at a university in Boston. He said they were going to move there soon. I'm really sad about it, but I hope he enjoys living in Boston. I think his daughter will have a lot of fun there. Donna, at lunchtime today, you said we should buy Mr. Ward a present. I think that's a great idea.

See you soon,

Amanda

From: George Wilson

To: Amanda Jarvis, Donna Thompson

Date: February 11 Subject: Good idea

Hello,

I think getting a present is a good idea, too. Mr. Ward has always been kind to us, so we should give him something nice. I know he likes all sports, but I heard that he loves soccer the best. He enjoys reading, too, so how about a book about soccer? Also, we should ask everyone in our class to help. If everyone gives a little money, we'll be able to get him something really special.

George

From: Donna Thompson

To: George Wilson, Amanda Jarvis

Date: February 11 Subject: Gift

Hi George and Amanda,

I agree with George. Let's ask our classmates to help. If everyone gives \$5, we'll have \$100. Then, we can buy him something better than a book. His favorite soccer team is the Panthers, right? I saw a really cool Panthers clock on the Internet the other day. It was about \$100. If we can collect enough money, I think we should buy him that. What do you think?

See you on Monday,

Donna

(23) Why is Mr. Ward going to move?

- **1** He will stop teaching.
- **2** He wants to go back to university.
- **3** His daughter lives in Boston.
- **4** His wife got a new job.

(24) What did George hear about Mr. Ward?

- **1** His favorite sport is soccer.
- **2** He has a lot of nice things.
- **3** His classes are really boring.
- **4** He wrote a book about soccer.

(25) What does Donna want to give Mr. Ward?

- **1** Some money.
- **2** A clock.
- **3** A soccer ball.
- **4** A book.



次の英文の内容に関して、(26) から (30) までの質問に対する答えとして 最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

Grand Central Terminal

One of New York City's most famous symbols is Grand Central Terminal. This is the city's main train station. About 750,000 people walk through it every day.

When the station was first built in 1871 by a man named Cornelius Vanderbilt, it was called Grand Central Depot. In 1901, a larger building was built and named Grand Central Station. However, that building was closed because of a big train accident in 1902. In 1913, a new and even bigger station was opened, and it was given the name Grand Central Terminal. This is the one that people can still see today.

Grand Central Terminal has 44 platforms.* That is more than any other train station in the world. It also has 67 train tracks.* The main hall is called the Main Concourse, and it is very big. The windows are about 23 meters high. The Main Concourse has many interesting things to look at. In the middle, there is a famous clock made of opal. Opal is a very expensive stone, so it cost millions of dollars. Many people meet their friends by the clock.

On the ceiling* of the Main Concourse, there is a picture of the night sky with 2,500 bright stars. This ceiling was made in 1912, but it was covered in 1944 because it was old and rainwater was coming into the building. From 1996 to 1998, the ceiling was cleaned and fixed. Now, it is one of the most beautiful parts of the building.

*platform: (駅の) ホーム

*track: 線路 *ceiling: 天井

(26)	 In 1871, the name of New York City's main train station was 1 Grand Central Terminal. 2 Grand Central Station. 3 Grand Central Depot. 4 the Main Concourse.
(27)	 What happened in 1902? 1 Grand Central Depot was built. 2 There was a bad accident at Grand Central Station. 3 A new Grand Central Terminal was opened. 4 A man named Cornelius Vanderbilt was born.
(28)	 Why did the clock cost millions of dollars? 1 It has many stars with bright lights in it. 2 It has a picture of famous people on it. 3 It is made of an expensive stone. 4 It is 23 meters high.
(29)	What was cleaned and fixed in the Main Concourse? 1 The ceiling. 2 The platforms. 3 The clock. 4 The windows.
(30)	 What is this story about? 1 Traveling around the United States by train. 2 The life of Cornelius Vanderbilt. 3 A new art museum in New York City. 4 A famous place in New York City.



ライティング

- あなたは、外国人の友達から以下の QUESTION をされました。
- QUESTION について、あなたの考えとその理由を2つ英文で書きなさい。
- 語数の自安は25語~35語です。
- 解答は、解答用紙のB面にあるライティング解答欄に書きなさい。<u>なお、</u> 解答欄の外に書かれたものは採点されません。
- 解答が QUESTION に対応していないと判断された場合は、0 点と採点 されることがあります。 QUESTION をよく読んでから答えてください。

QUESTION

Which do you eat more often, rice or bread?

MEMO



次の掲示の内容に関して、(21) と (22) の質問に対する答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク 欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

Parade for the Sharks

Springfield's women's soccer team, the Springfield City Sharks, won the final of the national tournament last week. To celebrate, there will be a parade on June 12. Put on your Sharks T-shirts and come and see your favorite players!

When: June 12 from 2 p.m. to 4 p.m.

Where: It will start inside Springfield Stadium and end in the gardens in front of Springfield Museum.

The players will give hundreds of blue and white Sharks towels to fans during the parade. If you're lucky, you'll be able to get one! There will also be speeches from the coach and some of the players.

- (21) Where will the parade finish?
 - **1** In front of a museum.
 - **2** Inside a stadium.
 - **3** Beside a sports store.
 - 4 At Springfield City Hall.
- (22) What will some people be able to receive at the parade?
 - **1** Soccer balls.
 - **2** Tickets to a soccer match.
 - **3** Sharks towels
 - **4** Blue and white T-shirts.



次のEメールの内容に関して、(23)から(25)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1,2,3,4の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

From: Gina Matthews To: Kara Johnson Date: January 12 Subject: Ski trip

Hi Kara!

Did you go to the meeting about the school ski trip this afternoon? I forgot about it and went to the library to study for tomorrow's social studies test. Did Ms. Morrison say anything important at the meeting? I'm really looking forward to the ski trip this year. I couldn't go last year because I was sick. Thanks.

Gina

From: Kara Johnson To: Gina Matthews Date: January 12 Subject: The meeting

Hi Gina.

Don't worry about missing the meeting. It was really short. The first thing Ms. Morrison talked about was the bus schedule. One small change was made. It'll now leave from our school at four o'clock on Friday afternoon, not 3:30. We'll arrive at the hotel at around 7 p.m. The return time on Sunday hasn't changed. We'll get back to our school at 5:30. Also, you need to give the money for the trip to Ms. Morrison by January 17. This trip is going to be really fun. Let's sit together on the bus!

See you tomorrow,

Kara

From: Gina Matthews To: Kara Johnson Date: January 12 Subject: Thanks!

Hi Kara,

Thanks for the information about the meeting. I paid for the trip last Monday. Also, I have some good news. My dad is going to buy me a new ski jacket before the trip! I'm going to choose one after school tomorrow. I really like your pink jacket, so I want to get the same color. And yes, let's sit together on the bus. I'm going to take a joke book with me, so let's read that together on the way.

• 6 •

Thanks again,

Gina

- (23) What happened to Gina today?
 - **1** She had to take a test.
 - **2** She forgot about a meeting.
 - **3** She became sick at the library.
 - **4** She lost the money for the trip.
- (24) What time will the bus leave the school on Friday?
 - **1** At 3:30.
 - **2** At 4:00.
 - **3** At 5:30.
 - **4** At 7:00.
- (25) Gina wants to
 - 1 get a pink ski jacket.
 - 2 buy some new skis.
 - **3** borrow Kara's joke book.
 - 4 pay for the trip on Monday.



次の英文の内容に関して、(26) から (30) までの質問に対する答えとして 最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

The Bluenose

Around the world, many people love to ride on boats in summer. There are many different kinds of boats. For example, sailboats use the power of the wind to move over the water, and they are very popular. One of the most famous sailboats in history was called the Bluenose.

The first Bluenose was built in 1921 in Nova Scotia, Canada. It was used for both fishing and racing. In October 1921, the Bluenose took part in a famous boat race and won first prize. From then, the Bluenose became well known. It also won the same race in 1922 and 1923. During the 1920s, it was the fastest sailboat in the North Atlantic Ocean, so people called it the "Queen of the North Atlantic."

The Bluenose used the power of the wind, but it was not as fast as newer boats with engines.* People liked boats with engines because they were powerful and easy to use. These boats became very popular in the 1930s, so the captain and owner of the Bluenose sold it in 1942.

Sadly, after the Bluenose was sold, it hit a coral reef* in the ocean and sank. However, many Canadians still remembered it. They loved the story about the Bluenose, so a company decided to build a new Bluenose in 1963. It was given to the people of Nova Scotia in 1971, and people can still see and ride on it today. There is even a picture of the Bluenose on a Canadian coin. The Bluenose will never be forgotten.

*engine: エンジン

*coral reef: サンゴ礁

(26)	The first Bluenose was made in 1 1920. 2 1921. 3 1922. 4 1923.
(27)	Why was the Bluenose called the "Queen of the North Atlantic"? 1 It was given to a queen. 2 It was used to catch many fish. 3 It was very beautiful. 4 It was very fast.
(28)	 Why was the first Bluenose sold in 1942? 1 The owner of the boat got sick. 2 It hit a coral reef and needed to be fixed. 3 A new Bluenose was built. 4 Newer boats with engines became popular.
(29)	What happened in 1971? 1 A picture of the first Bluenose was made by a famous artist. 2 A movie was made about the history of Nova Scotia. 3 A new Bluenose was given to the people of Nova Scotia. 4 A special coin was given to the captain of the first Bluenose.
(30)	What is this story about? 1 Sailboats from around the world. 2 Races for sailboats. 3 A famous Canadian sailboat. 4 A company that makes sailboats.



ライティング

- あなたは、外国人の友達から以下の QUESTION をされました。
- QUESTION について、あなたの考えとその理由を2つ英文で書きなさい。
- 語数の曽安は25語~35語です。
- 解答は、解答用紙のB面にあるライティング解答欄に書きなさい。<u>なお、</u> 解答欄の外に書かれたものは採点されません。
- 解答が QUESTION に対応していないと判断された場合は、0 点と採点 されることがあります。 QUESTION をよく読んでから答えてください。

QUESTION

Do you like cooking for your family?

M E M O



次の掲示の内容に関して、(21) と(22) の質問に対する答えとして 最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

The Rivertown Rockets' Canadian Tour

This summer, the Rivertown Rockets will play some concerts in Canada for the first time. They are one of England's best bands, and they have many beautiful songs. Their shows in the United States last fall were very popular, so get your tickets soon!

Dates:

July 28: Brighton Hall, Vancouver July 30: Mustang Theater, Toronto August 2: Hickson Stadium, Ottawa August 3: Paradise Park, Montreal

At the final show in Montreal, jazz singer Jenny Cortez from Mexico will join the Rivertown Rockets on stage to sing some songs together.

For more information about the concerts, visit the band's website: www.rivertownrockets.com

- (21) Where are the Rivertown Rockets from?
 - **1** England.
 - **2** Canada
 - **3** The United States.
 - 4 Mexico.
- (22) On August 3, the Rivertown Rockets will
 - **1** play at a stadium in Ottawa.
 - **2** perform with a Mexican singer.
 - **3** visit Jenny Cortez's house.
 - **4** go to a music studio in Montreal.



次のEメールの内容に関して、(23)から(25)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

From: Diana McConnell To: Jane Henderson

Date: June 14

Subject: Summer vacation

Hi Jane,

Are you enjoying your summer vacation? I can't believe school ended one week ago! Anyway, I wanted to ask you something. My family is going to Florida later this month. We go there every summer and stay in a hotel by the beach. My cousin usually goes with us, but last week she broke her leg at soccer practice. She needs to stay home and rest, so my parents said I could ask a friend instead. Would you like to come? We can go swimming in the sea every day! Please let me know.

Diana

From: Jane Henderson To: Diana McConnell

Date: June 14 Subject: Florida

Hi Diana.

I would love to go to Florida with you! I asked my dad, and he said he would think about it. He wants to know more about your plans. When will you leave, and when will you come back? I'm busy until June 20. My grandmother's birthday party is on that day, and I have to be there. My dad will call your mom tomorrow to ask her some other questions about the trip. What time should he call?

Talk to you soon,

Jane

From: Diana McConnell To: Jane Henderson

Date: June 14 Subject: Schedule

Hi Jane,

We'll leave on June 22 and come back on June 29, so maybe you'll be able to go! My mom is working at the supermarket tomorrow during the day, but she'll be at home in the evening. Please tell your dad to call after six. I'm so excited! I really hope you can come.

Your friend.

Diana

Why won't Diana's cousin go to Florida this summer?

1 She doesn't know how to swim.

2 She has to practice soccer.

3 She hurt her leg.

4 She got a job at a hotel.

What does Jane have to do on June 20?

1 Leave for Florida.

2 Go to a birthday party.

3 Take her cousin shopping.

4 Plan a trip with her father.

- (25) What will Jane's father do tomorrow evening?
 - **1** Talk to Diana's mother.
 - **2** Go to the supermarket.
 - **3** Call Diana's school.
 - **4** Come back from a trip.



The Grand Canyon

In Arizona in the United States, there is a very large and deep valley,* and the Colorado River runs through it. This place is called the Grand Canyon, and it is 446 kilometers long, about 1.6 kilometers deep, and up to 29 kilometers wide. The weather there can be very hot in summer and very cold in winter.

Every year, millions of people come to see the beautiful views of the Grand Canyon. Ninety percent of the people visit an area called the South Rim because it is open all year round and it is easy to get there from some big cities. The North Rim is only open from May to October. Recently, people have started to visit the West Rim, too.

Native Americans* have lived in and around the canyon for thousands of years. In 1540, García López de Cárdenas from Spain became the first European to see the canyon. But Cárdenas was not able to climb down into the canyon. Much later, in 1869, an American named John Wesley Powell traveled down the Colorado River by boat with some men. During the trip, Powell named the place the "Grand Canyon" in his diary.

In 1903, U.S. president Theodore Roosevelt decided to protect the canyon and made it a national monument.* In 1919, it became a national park. Today, some people go hiking or camping in the canyon, and boat tours are also popular. Because the canyon is so big, a boat tour can take about two weeks. Many people enjoy this beautiful place every year.

*valley: 答

*Native American: アメリカ先住民
*national monument: 国定記念物

(26)	 The Grand Canyon was made by Native Americans. is visited by many people each year. is the coldest place in the world. is 1.6 million years old.
(27)	 Which area do most people visit in the Grand Canyon? 1 The North Rim. 2 The South Rim. 3 The West Rim. 4 The East Rim.
(28)	 What did John Wesley Powell do in 1869? 1 He climbed down into the Grand Canyon with President Roosevelt. 2 He traveled around the Grand Canyon with García López de Cárdenas. 3 He began living in the Grand Canyon with Native Americans. 4 He thought of the name the "Grand Canyon."
(29)	 Why do boat tours of the Grand Canyon take so long? Visitors have to ride in small boats. The boats stop at many Spanish restaurants. The canyon is very large. National parks have many rules for visitors.
(30)	What is this story about? 1 A famous national park in the United States. 2 A special kind of rock from Arizona. 3 A city with cold summers and hot winters. 4 A president who found a new canyon.



ライティング

- あなたは、外国人の友達から以下の QUESTION をされました。
- QUESTION について、あなたの考えとその理由を2つ英文で書きなさい。
- 語数の自安は25語~35語です。
- 解答は、解答用紙のB面にあるライティング解答欄に書きなさい。<u>なお、</u> 解答欄の外に書かれたものは採点されません。
- 解答が QUESTION に対応していないと判断された場合は、0 点と採点 されることがあります。 QUESTION をよく読んでから答えてください。

QUESTION

Do you want to study abroad in the future?

M E M O



次の掲示の内容に関して、(21) と(22) の質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

Huntly International Food Festival

Come and enjoy food from around the world. There will be interesting dishes from Asia, Europe, Africa, and South America.

Date: Saturday, September 19

Time: 11 a.m. to 8 p.m.

Place: Carlton Park (five minutes from Westland Train Station)

If the weather is bad, it'll be held at Westland University.

You can enter the festival for free, and each dish will cost between three and five dollars.

One of Huntly's most popular chefs, Vanessa Wong, is going to teach some Chinese cooking classes at the festival. To take part in one of these lessons, please sign up in the blue tent before noon.

www.huntlyiff.com

- (21) What will happen if the weather isn't good on September 19?
 - **1** Everyone will get a three-dollar discount.
 - **2** Everyone will get one free dish.
 - **3** The festival will be held at a train station.
 - **4** The festival will be held at a university.
- (22) People who want to take a cooking lesson have to
 - **1** know how to cook Chinese food.
 - 2 send an e-mail to Vanessa Wong.
 - **3** go to the blue tent in the morning.
 - **4** check the festival's website.



次のEメールの内容に関して、(23)から(25)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

From: Sam Clark To: Tomoko Abe Date: December 20 Subject: Hello

Dear Ms. Abe,

My name is Sam Clark. My sister, Shelly Clark, stayed at the Pondview Hotel in September. Do you remember her? She loved your hotel, so I'd also like to stay there when I visit Tokyo in March. There isn't much information about your hotel in English on your website, so Shelly gave me your e-mail address and told me to contact you. I'd like to stay from March 23 to March 27. I'll be traveling with my wife, so I'd like a double room. How much will it cost? And will we be able to get a room with a view of the garden?

Best regards, Sam Clark

> From: Tomoko Abe To: Sam Clark Date: December 21 Subject: Room price

Dear Sam Clark.

Thank you very much for your e-mail. Of course I remember Shelly. I talked to her a lot during her stay. A double room from March 23 to March 27 will cost 50,000 yen in total. And all our rooms have a view of the garden. Our garden is very beautiful at the end of March because that is usually cherry blossom season in Tokyo. If the weather is good, you'll be able to have a picnic under one of our cherry blossom trees. I hope the room price is OK for you.

Best regards, Tomoko Abe

From: Sam Clark
To: Tomoko Abe
Date: December 22
Subject: Thank you

Dear Ms. Abe,

Thank you for your e-mail. The price for the room is fine. Thanks for telling us about the cherry blossom trees in the garden, too. My wife loves taking pictures, so she's really excited about taking some in the garden during our stay! See you in March.

Best regards, Sam Clark

2

(23) How did Sam Clark get Tomoko Abe's e-mail address?
1 From the hotel's website.
2 From his sister.
3 From a travel company.
4 From his wife.
(24) What kind of room does Sam Clark want to stay in?
1 A single room with a view of the garden.
2 A single room without a view of the garden.
3 A double room without a view of the garden.
4 A double room without a view of the garden.
(25) What is Sam Clark's wife looking forward to?

Taking pictures in the hotel's garden.

3 Meeting Tomoko Abe.

4 Having a picnic with Shelly.

Planting a cherry blossom tree in her garden.



次の英文の内容に関して、(26) から (30) までの質問に対する答えとして 最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

The Super Bowl

Many Americans love watching sports such as baseball, basketball, and soccer. But the most popular sport to watch is American football. Every year, there is a special American football game called the Super Bowl. The two best professional football teams play in this game.

The first Super Bowl game was in 1967. A team called the Green Bay Packers won that game. Two teams have won the Super Bowl many times. They are the Pittsburgh Steelers and the New England Patriots. Both teams have won it six times. Many different teams have played in the Super Bowl. When a team wins, it receives a special award called the Vince Lombardi Trophy. Lombardi was the coach of the Green Bay Packers when they won the first Super Bowl in 1967.

The day of the Super Bowl is very exciting. The game is usually played on the first Sunday of February, and this day is often called Super Bowl Sunday. On this day, millions of Americans stay home and watch the Super Bowl on TV with friends and family. While people cheer for their favorite team, they enjoy eating food like pizza, potato chips, and fried chicken. Because so many people stay home to watch the Super Bowl, some stores and restaurants close early.

American football players and fans love the Super Bowl. Some people think the day of the Super Bowl should be a holiday in the United States. This game will always be a popular event for many Americans.

(26)	 Which sport is the most popular to watch for Americans? 1 Baseball. 2 Basketball. 3 Soccer. 4 American football.
(27)	 The Pittsburgh Steelers and the New England Patriots 1 played in the first Super Bowl. 2 lost to the Green Bay Packers in 1967. 3 have won the Super Bowl six times each. 4 have had the same coach.
(28)	 Who was Vince Lombardi? 1 The New England Patriots' best player. 2 A popular cook for an American football team. 3 The coach of the team that won the first Super Bowl. 4 The man who thought of the name Super Bowl Sunday.
(29)	Why do millions of Americans stay home on Super Bowl Sunday? 1 The food at restaurants is too expensive. 2 They want to cheer for their favorite team on TV. 3 It is too cold to go outside in February. 4 The stadium is too crowded.
(30)	 What is this story about? 1 A special American sports event. 2 The history of the first coach of American football. 3 The best food to make before watching sports on TV. 4 A holiday for playing sports in the United States.



ライティング

- あなたは、外国人の友達から以下の QUESTION をされました。
- QUESTION について、あなたの考えとその理由を2つ英文で書きなさい。
- 語数の自安は25語~35語です。
- 解答は、解答用紙のB面にあるライティング解答欄に書きなさい。<u>なお、</u> 解答欄の外に書かれたものは採点されません。
- 解答が QUESTION に対応していないと判断された場合は、0 点と採点 されることがあります。 QUESTION をよく読んでから答えてください。

QUESTION

Do you often use a bike in your free time?

M E M O



次の掲示の内容に関して、(21) と(22) の質問に対する答えとして 最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

Southbank Supermarket

Thank you for shopping at our store. We have some important information to share with you.

Online shopping

From September 12, you'll be able to use our website to buy your favorite foods. We'll take your order to your house on the same day for free!

Plastic bags

We think taking care of the environment is important. So, from October 2, we'll stop giving shoppers plastic bags for free. Please bring bags from your home when you shop at our store. If you need a plastic bag, large ones will cost ten cents and small ones will cost five cents.

Visit our website for more information. www.southbanksupermarket.com

- (21) What will Southbank Supermarket do in September?
 - **1** Buy new computers for its store.
 - **2** Give all shoppers a free gift.
 - **3** Begin selling food on its website.
 - **4** Open a new store in a large house.
- From October 2, people who shop at Southbank Supermarket won't be able to
 - **1** use five cent coins.
 - 2 receive plastic bags for free.
 - **3** bring bags into the store.
 - 4 buy small plastic bags.



次のEメールの内容に関して、(23)から(25)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

From: Melissa Arnold To: Paul Arnold Date: January 25

Subject: Some good news

Hi Uncle Paul,

How are you? We had a lot of fun at your house on Christmas Day. The roast chicken was delicious. Can you teach me how to make it? You're such a good cook. Mom said you should open a restaurant on our farm. I think she was joking, but I think it's a great idea. You know I wanted a pet for my birthday, right? I was hoping for a dog, but guess what my parents got me. A pig! I was so surprised. He's really cute, and I named him Oliver. I thought pigs were only for eating, but Dad said they could also be great pets. He said they were smarter than dogs, too.

Write back soon,

Melissa

From: Paul Arnold To: Melissa Arnold Date: January 26

Subject: Happy birthday

Hi Melissa.

Thanks for your e-mail. I hope you had a great birthday. I'm going to your house this Saturday to do some farm work with your dad. After we're finished, I'll show you how to make roast chicken. We can have it for dinner. Maybe we'll be able to use one of the chickens from your farm. I have a birthday present for you, too. It's not as exciting as the present from your parents, but I think you'll like it. I can't wait to see Oliver. After you told me about him, I read a little about pet pigs on the Internet. Did you know they like popcorn? But don't put salt on it because it's not good for them.

See you on Saturday,

Uncle Paul

What did Melissa do on Christmas Day?
She went to her uncle's house.
She went to a restaurant.
She played with her new pet.
She visited a farm.

(24) Who is Oliver?

Melissa's dog.
Melissa's pig.
Melissa's father.
Melissa's uncle.

- (25) What will Melissa do this Saturday?
 - **1** Learn how to cook roast chicken.
 - **2** Go shopping for a birthday present.
 - **3** Read about animals on the Internet.
 - **4** Make some popcorn for her parents.



Tom Longboat

Tom Longboat was a member of the First Nations* and a famous long-distance* runner. He was born in Ontario, Canada, on June 4, 1887. He grew up in a poor family on a farm, and his father died when Tom was five. When he was a child, he didn't like school. At that time, Canadian schools didn't want the First Nations people to speak their own languages.

In 1901, Tom heard about Bill Davis, a member of the First Nations who won second place in the Boston Marathon. Because of Bill, Tom started to run, too. In 1905, Tom ran his first race, and only two years later he won the Boston Marathon. He finished almost five minutes faster than anyone else.

Tom won many races in his life, so he was a very successful runner. However, in 1916, he decided to stop entering races and help Canada in World War I.* Tom was a strong runner, so he carried important messages for the army. His job was to carry them quickly between army posts* in France.

After the war ended in 1918, Tom went back to Canada and stopped running. He lived and worked in Toronto until 1944, and then he moved back to his hometown. He died in January 1949 when he was 61 years old. Six years later, Canada decided that Tom Longboat should become a member of Canada's Sports Hall of Fame. This is a special group of famous Canadian people in sports. Today, Tom Longboat is still remembered as Canada's best long-distance runner.

*First Nations: カナダ先住民

*long-distance: 長距離の

*World War I: 第一次世界大戦

*army post: 駐屯地

(26)	When Tom Longboat was a child, he 1 moved to Boston. 2 liked to learn English. 3 won many running races. 4 didn't enjoy school.
(27)	What did Tom do in 1905? 1 He started running in races. 2 He wrote a book about the First Nations. 3 He won the Boston Marathon. 4 He met Bill Davis.
(28)	 Why did Tom stop running in races? 1 To help Canada in a war. 2 To find a better job. 3 He lost a lot of races. 4 He wanted to move to France.
(29)	What did Tom do after World War I ended? 1 He visited the Sports Hall of Fame. 2 He planned a race for members of the army. 3 He went to work in Toronto. 4 He won a marathon in Ontario.
(30)	 What is this story about? 1 A famous Canadian runner. 2 A popular long-distance race in Canada. 3 A group of Canadian people in the war. 4 A special school for the First Nations people.



ライティング

- あなたは、外国人の友達から以下の QUESTION をされました。
- QUESTION について、あなたの考えとその理由を2つ英文で書きなさい。
- 語数の首安は25語~35語です。
- 解答は、解答用紙のB面にあるライティング解答欄に書きなさい。<u>なお、</u> 解答欄の外に書かれたものは採点されません。
- 解答が QUESTION に対応していないと判断された場合は、0 点と採点 されることがあります。 QUESTION をよく読んでから答えてください。

QUESTION

Which do you like better, swimming or skiing?

M E M O

• 11 •



ライティング(Eメール)

ライティングテストは、2つ問題(4)と5)があります。 忘れずに、2つの問題に解答してください。この問題は 解答用紙B節の4の解答欄に解答を記入してください。

Hi,

Thank you for your e-mail.

I heard that you went to the art museum in your town. I have some questions for you. How many pictures did you see at the art museum? And how long did you stay there?

Your friend, James

Hi, James!

Thank you for your e-mail.

解答は、解答用紙のB面にあるEメール解答欄に書きなさい。 なお、解答欄の外に書かれたものは採点されません。

Best wishes,

MEMO